

St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 29th May 2018, 6th Week TT18, JCR Committee Room

- 1. Reps' Updates**
- 2. Matters Arising from Updates**
- 3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes**
- 4. Items for Discussion**
- 5. Any other Business**

1. REPS' UPDATES

President - Alex Yeandle

- Ball Committee sorted
- Met with Bursar, let her know about kenyon moving situation and got sorted
- Prescom + collective response (letter) re access figures.
- Worked with Buchy on Gold of Fuck motion, Welfare motion and Returning Officer motion
- Sorted Returning Officer situation (The RO is now RO)
- Went with Jessie to give Thea her prize

VP - Roxy Orloff

- Just general discussions with Magdalena and hall about everything
- RAG formal hall surfing with Nim
- Ball committee

Sec - Alex Buchanan

- Minutes
- Constitutional Updates
- OUSU Student Council
- Overseeing several motions regarding constitutional change

Treasurer - Aditya Badaya

- General account keeping, payments
- Blues funds process is being overhauled. Should be easier to file for the applicants, and easier for the treasurers to go through
- Ball committee

AccAff - Jessy McCabe

- Went to Governing Body - the private schools paper was re-worded, but passed!
- Did collections survey and sent to Thea.
- Got volunteers for tours.
- Got reply for Luke now saying no to paper alt pros, yes to videos but no to outside people helping.
- Continuing to try get hoodies sorted...
- Ball Committee.
- Thea's award :)

Welfare Reps - Ella Heinz & Ryan Simpson

- Welfare week
- Trying to sort out weq byelections: They will hopefully be next week!!! RUN!!!

Entz Rep - Silvia Mills & Joe Higton Durrant

- Fever BOP w/LMH
- Entz ban...
- Prep for Freshers Bop in MT
- Charity Cricket Event coming up soon

LGBTQ Rep - Ro Green

- Organising for LGBT 101 workshop training to be held in Hugh's in 7th week
- Ran painting event in welfare week as WEQ trans rep
- Ran picnic in 4th week and created advice booklet which is on the JCR page as a PDF
- ADVERTISED JCR PRES FOR PLUSH

International Rep - Afrah Shibu

- Organizing iftar night on Sunday
- Drafting proposal for more covered bike racks

Charities Rep - Naomi Hirst

- Chosen RAG ball committee and organised first meeting as well as meeting with college
- Organised charities elections (extended deadline) which will be held at the end of this meeting

E&E Rep - Anna Pathak

- Nothing to report

Sports & Socs & Socks Rep - Sheng Ho

Careers Officer - Quentin Dercon

DoDO - Jack Miller

- Updated the Constitution Appendices to be more visually appealing
- Posted past committee minutes on website

Freshers Rep - Matt Clark

- Continued talking to walters about deal for sub fusc
- Saw Thea to catch up on scheduling and going in in the vac
- Freshers guide is a day away from being ready

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM UPDATES

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING'S MINUTES

4. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

- 3rd welfare rep motion re voting system (AY)
 - elect male, then female, then rank all and pick the top
 - Vote once for male
 - Vote once for female
 - Then third one is rank all of them together by preference
 - Call it General → elect one for each, then third is open to whoever is top candidate when you rank together
 - Amend thing in constitution
 - Just appoint third person with equal status? – no, will likely be an assistant that ends up doing less
 - MGI and WTI, then just general on committee (??)

- AY, ABu and EH to meet and discuss
- Skeleton motion re jcr motions funding (AY)
 - AY and ABu to meet and discuss
- How best to publicise WEQ elections (AY)
- Alt pros. Domain name (JM)
 - domain name is going to expire → do we pay for the domain for another few years? → YES
 - JM to come up with a few concept designs, along with JHD
- Sofa money (RO)
 - to buy new ones for the JCR
 - JCR was meant to be this summer, but funding fell through, so renovations are not going to be around for a while
 - £2000 is a lot
 - Use money from previous committees
 - Adi: do it 2nd or 3rd week of MT when we know we have the money
 - Nice start for freshers?
 - RO: or wait until after the shenanigans of Freshers Week
 - RO: also depends on whether
 - AY: Let's do it 2nd / 3rd week of MT to generate interest and participation in the JCR pre-Committee elections
 - Can we ask alumni to donate and rename the JCR? → Adi: we are allowed to do that
 - RO to come up with things to buy and present ideas

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS